24.

PROPOSED NEW RIGHT OF WAY NAME

Officer responsible Author
Environmental Services Manager Bob Pritchard, DDI 3711 644

Corporate Plan Output: Subdivisions

The purpose of this report is to obtain the approval of the Board for a new right of way name

FEN/20004963 Richmont Developments Limited 32 Carlton Mill Road (Fendalton Ward) creates seven
new allotments to be served by a formed and sealed right of way.

The site is in close proximity to the old mill race from the Avon Mill. (Carlton Mill Road was originally
known as Avon Mill Road). The applicants wanted a name that included reference to the old mill, and
have proposed the name MILLBANK LANE.

Recommendation: That the Board approve the name “Millbank Lane” for the right of way.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendation be adopted.




